MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, February 15, 2022
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.
 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Reese Moore 
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk

Bunny Parzych
Steve Morris, Solicitor
 

Robin Casper   
Robert J. Smith, 

 

Jennifer Gensemer 
James Craft, CFO 

 

Frank Dallahan 






Charles Krafczek  
Mayor

CFO     
Attorney

Adm.

Clerk

The meeting is now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on January 5, 2022.
(This Work Session will be streamed via a Zoom format

WILL EVERYONE RISE TO SALUTE THE FLAG

PUBLIC SAFETY – Councilmember Dallahan

Fire Department – Chief Stanford – Report for January, 2022 – 37 fire calls for the month, 18 EMS calls. Included 4 building fires, 1 chimney fire, 10 EMS assists, 5 natural gas leaks, 1 arching wire, 1 public assist, 3 cover assignment, 10 fire alarms, 1 carbon monoxide alarm and 1 severe weather stand-by. Large number of fires all over the County due to the extreme cold weather. We budgeted for 3 summer fire-fighters, hired from May 15th – September 15th, similar to a Summer police officer. They will be assigned to the platoons.   
Police Department – Chief Schutta – Recruitment – have added the use of Community Colleges, all the Police Academies, Facebook, etc. We are ok at the moment. 
We had a Class II in the winter academy, resigned to take a full time job elsewhere. 

January report – 72 motor vehicle stops, 1 accident, 12 motorist assists, 14 open door, windows, 4 animal complaints, 2 OPRA requests and 1 adult was arrested.

Nothing to report on Stone Harbor Court. 
Beach Patrol – Sandy Bosacco Captain, - Recruitment, difficult time staffing the Guards, and especially the Beach Taggers, very few applications. Directing recruitment to the lifeguards themselves, friends, family, team mates.  That seems to be where a lot of applicants come from, some sort of a connection. We are using the website, SHPOA, and applications are on line, etc. Building update, there have been 5 monthly meetings involving everyone, very productive. Everyone communicates and coordinates very well. 

OEM – J.T. Lakose – January 29th storm, heavy snow, winds, and freezing temperatures all observed. Fortunately fast moving, no coastal flooding. Special thanks to PW, did a great job. Feb 1st he and Fire Chief met with ADS signs as well as watch fire for a demo. One of the things in our budget requests is a programmable sign on the side of the firehouse above the door, used only for emergency weather alerts. Waiting for estimates. We held a meeting concerning the deployment of the Aqua Fence at the 80th street marina. He will import all the owners of boat slips, catamarans, etc. into the Code Red System. 

Borough Engineer – demonstrated several color renderings of the lifeguard building for Council to make a selection on the colors. He spoke about the different options presented, 5 pictures in all. After much discussion about the siding roof, brick coloring, and option #3 was picked, which was marked and put into the record as the choice of Council. 
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RECREATION & TOURISM Councilmember Gensemer – 
RECREATION DIRECTOR Tina Prickett – Seasonal staff, all are returning with the exception of 2. Don’t have an issue with recruiting and retention, most of the staff has been through our clinics and come back to work with us. We have an office position and Marina attendant open. Thank you to Tim Gear for his commitment to the Borough, retiring as of next week and will be greatly missed. We are accepting summer program proposals, due February 28th. Reminder, opening for clinic and league registration, May 1st for property owners and May 14th for non-property owners.  

TOURISM DIRECTOR – Jenny Olson – Special Event Applications for 2022 – 
Oceanview at Avalon Condominium Association (April 30th )
Garden Club of Stone Harbor Plant & Bake Sale (May 7-8)
Gorelick & Donaghue Wedding – Amended Application June 25th (changes include size of tent on the street increased, added tent to the residence driveway, size of stage for band and dancefloor increased. Also 2 generators have been added, power for the band. Also added candles with flames, to the tables and the street closure request has changed to include an additional day, adding Friday. 

Stone Harbor Chamber Shiver Polar Plunge March 19th
Councilmember Moore – commented about using a significant amount of Borough resources to put on this event.  Any discussion with the Chamber about them participating in the costs? Jenny said the Chamber just pays the application fee.   Jenny said she has brought up at Committee that after each event we should send a statement that shows what each event cost the Borough.   
NATURAL RESOURCES – Councilmember Robin Casper 
Lomax Presentation – Aaron Baker, Environmental Consultant from Lomax Consulting Group gave a report of 5 all the Dune Vegetation Management Plans that have been sponsored by private property owners in Stone Harbor. The project between 115th and 118th has completed its 5 years of monitoring and is recommended for decommissioning. A decommissioning letter or a Resolution should be prepared to formalize this project has been completed and the escrow account can be closed.  
Beach Sweep Dates – Clean Ocean Action has invited the Borough to participate in two Annual Beach Sweeps, on April 9th and October 22nd.  A motion will be made during the March 1st meeting. 
DISCUSSION –  
Smart System Irrigation Ordinance Councilmember Parzych presented a mocked-up Water Sewer Ordinance with changes – redlined items to be removed and bold type to be added. These changes have come about with input from Landscapers and the Utilities Committee. Most of the changes had to do with irrigation schedules. Discussion about window boxes and how they are watered.  Also about adding a Watering Restriction that irrigation systems may not be used to water the grass, trees, or landscape beds between the curb and the sidewalk. 
Councilmember Parzych said after this discussion the committee will meet again and can we make our proposition and bring it to Council for introduction the first week of March.  Mayor said you can bring forward all the changes at that meeting for the Council and the Public and then bring it back for introduction. Landscapers can start under the old Ordinance until we get the new one up and running. 
Public Access Use for 112th Street Beach Lot- Mayor – the purpose of this discussion is there has been discussion among Council members about what options the Borough has with that 112th street beachfront lot, through everything that has gone on, has resulted in this lot that the Borough owns, approx. 30 ft. X 110 ft.  The Borough has three options, do nothing with it, sell 
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it, or create some sort of public access with it, green space, a passive park, another bathroom facility similar to what is on 95th Street. Consider in Stone Harbor, we have 1 bathroom facility for our entire beach front. 

Administrator – undersized non-conforming lot. If sold “as is” the statute requires that there be a private auction and those that can participate would be contiguous owners.  Council would make a determination of market value and what to consider as a minimum bid. If the contiguous owners don’t participate and bid, then it rolls into a public auction, usually run by the Borough Attorney.  Property will be sold “as is” “where is” no warranties, no representation as to develop ability. Tax Assessor is working on market value and we also have a licensed appraiser from Marc Karavan’s office. 

Councilmember Krafczek - Public Access, push in New Jersey to have good access to our beaches and facilities to use restrooms.  We have one. Public Access is the highest and best use. 

It is the responsible thing to do. 

Councilmember Dallahan – having to bathroom facilities along a 40 block area isn’t very much. Logical alternative would be to develop a program where we had more than 2.  
Councilmember Moore – spoke about expanding the facilities at the south end parking lot at 122nd Street. Porta potties are currently used there. 

Councilmember Parzych – all for public access – agrees with looking at 122nd street parking lot for more facilities. Also we should look at the boardwalk from 80th street – 83rd on First Avenue for bathrooms. The middle of the residential “A” district is no place for bathrooms. 

Councilmember Gensemer – spoke about the information concerning the tap in to water that would be available to this lot. 
Councilmember Casper -    It is complicated, hard to see a bathroom in that location. Selling the lot makes sense also, I am unsure.  
Mayor Davies-Dunhour – in the discussion, maybe not a bathroom, maybe a passive space. We have this piece of property to make a decision on, maybe do nothing. 
Councilmember Moore – the value of the property would influence the decision as to what to do with it. We need to understand what the value is, also consider what the cost would be to have it as a non-buildable lot.  Also consider options at 122nd Street.
We will have a Resolution in the Regular Meeting to have the Administrator pursue pertinent information concerning this project. 

MOTION TO ADJOURN

Upon motion of




Councilmember Frank Dallahan 
Seconded by 





Councilmember Charles Krafczek

That the Work Session Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at 7:05 p.m.
 Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE

APPROVED___________________________________, 2022
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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